
MT MESSENGER BYPASS 

Minute Eight 

Minor Corrections to TRC Resource Consent Conditions under Section 133A of the RMA 

I have received a request from the Taranaki Regional Council regarding two minor corrections to the 
TRC resource consents, which I granted in my decision dated 8 December 2018. 

The request was made in an email dated 10th January 2019 from TRC Senior Consents Administration 
Officer Darlene Ladbrook sent to the NPDC hearings coordinator, Ms Straka, and seeks the following 
amendments to conditions: 

1. Consent 10609-1.0 has the word “generally” at the end.  This should be removed. 
2. Consent 10639-1.0 should read culvert (# 7). 

 
I requested Ms Straka confirm with the applicant’s Planner, Mr Roan that they were happy with 
these minor corrections and on 17 January 2019 Ms Straka confirmed that: 

Peter Roan has confirmed, via email, that the Transport Agency are happy for the 
amendments to be made in accordance with s133.  Similarly, he has confirmed that there are 
no other minor corrections that the Agency has identified in their review. 

In accordance with s.133A of the Resource Management Act 1991 I therefore confirm these minor 
corrections should be made, with the resource consent documents to be amended to state: 

10609-1.0 - To realign (#5) approximately 220m of the Mangapepeke Stream through a newly 
constructed channel, including associated streambed disturbance and reclamation. 

10639-1.0 - To install and use a culvert (#7) in an unnamed tributary of the Mangapepeke Stream.  

In her email Ms Ladbrook also pointed out that in my decision document I had incorrectly spelt a 
submitter’s name as Urs Singer when his correct name is Urs Signer. This is not a conditions matter 
which can or needs to be corrected under S.133A, but in any event I sincerely apologise to Mr Signer 
for spelling his name incorrectly in my decision. 

 

 

Mr Stephen Daysh  
Independent Hearing Commissioner 
21 January 2019 
 


